LORDSHIP REC. USERS FORUM AND NETWORK

Report of LRUF meeting:  27th September 2004 at Broadwater Centre

Present:  Paul Ely and Michael Powell (LBH Recreation Services); Joan Curtis (Friends of Lordship Rec); Dave Morris (FoLR) [Chaired meeting], Caroline Jepson (FoLR) [Took minutes]; Angie Bullock (FoLR/Local Artist); Storm Moncur (FoLR);  David Singh (Broadwater Farm Residents Association); Steve Hill (Soul in the City); Lyn Payne and Mary Crane (Tree Trust for Haringey);  Neville K Watson and Nigel Kielczewski (Sporting and Education Solutions); Karin Burt (Haringey Play Association); Katy Staton (Architects: Farrer Huxley Associates); Jack Jackson, Vanessa Ama Osei, Charlene Yeboah, Guy DjeAye and Osman (all Youth Group) and Margaret Sheehy (Youth Group consultant).     Apologies:  Mel Martin (LBH Recreation Services); Chris Ionannou (Broadwater Farm Neighbourhood Office), May Richards (Broadwater Farm Resident); Claire McClafferty (BTCV); Clasford Stirling (Broadwater Centre); Odain Morgan (Youth Group); Simon Rix (Haringey Play Association).

1. MINUTES OF MEETING ON 13TH SEPTEMBER 2004:     Were agreed as a correct record, except that 
the mention of the possibility of obtaining funding for Lordship Rec through Section 106 funds had been missed off the minutes. Paul Ely reported that he had followed this up and discovered that a planning application for developing the old ovens factory building by the Lordship Lane gates had been agreed on 12th July on the basis that the developer would make available £12,000 for trees and shrub planting to enhance the entrance etc.  The funds are only payable once building commences.  Paul Ely agreed to keep an eye on developments to make sure that funds are not lost and are spent for this purpose.

2.     NEW ADVENTUROUS PLAY AREA   [Between the Shell Theatre and Broadwater Farm]  
Have had a design meeting but the building of the model is to be worked on with Haringey Play Association.  Planning application has to go in.  Planners will be considering:  heights of fences, floodlighting, heights of play; boundary issues; principles of materials; corner changing; community consultation.  Planning Dept have not asked for information on the age range yet.

The consultation: genetral consultation has been through the development of a Strategy Document (2002 to 2003), through the Lordship Rec Users Forum and Network (2003 to date) and recently the formation of Youth Group.  A decision had been taken on the proposed site at the meeting on 13th September, although it did involve a compromise on green space, because there were other reasons why it was the best site. 

Mary said that people at the consultation on the 25th October [Update: now changed to 8th November] will want to see a choice and many may be unhappy at the proposed location of the adventurous play area in the conservation area and the threat to the trees.   In particular, Trees for London who had planted and cared for trees in that area may feel that they want to withdraw their support from Lordship Rec.  Katy Staton, landscape architect, would be meeting with Trees for London to explain the thinking behind the decision and to discuss the transplanting of threatened trees to other locations.  It would be very important to explain to people on the 8th November why this location was considered important  e.g safety and overlooking/creation of a hub of activity/wild backdrop to adventurous play. It was far better than the original idea by the Moselle.

The Proposal:  Katy Staton went through the basis of the proposed planning application:   * Path the same   * Central area of paving (would need to realign existing lighting), with trees / benches / seasonal flowering.  * Trees would need to be moisture loving trees.  * There would be flag-poles  * Multi-Use Games Area (MUGA) fence would be 3 metres high  * Floodlighting would be 6 metres high  * Existing footpath will be realigned

3.   ACTIVE ENGLAND PROJECT IN GENERAL  -   £400,000 to create the Adventurous Play Area, Multi-Use Games Area by the back of the Broadwater Centre, Skateboard/BMX area on the Shell forecourt.

Various thoughts:        Skateboarding/bmx area:  May have to have low boundary between skateboarding/bmx area and path.  Indicative mounds by the area, for more interesting landscape.Tarmac at the bottom but surface will be permeable  concrete preferable, but more expensive.      MUGA: Green macadam surface.      Adventurous play area:  Low metal fence  see-through, for safety. Keep the area dog-free. Rope bridge and timber. Underneath  mat which grass grows through.
   
Questions raised      -   Toilets essential if there was greater usage? Paul Ely said he was investigating buying some Portacabin accommodation for toilets and storage.  His view in the long-term was to develop the Shell theatre, especially at the back.
-   Would the development keep the theatre usable as a theatre? Yes, the intention was that the area in front of the Shell theatre could still be used for performances as well as doubling as a skateboard/biking area.  The Central space would still be a flat, flexible leisure area. It was intended that the developments would give the theatre more life.
-  What about the drainage for the adventurous play area?  The area would have to be drained by building drainage, soakaways etc underneath the area. The Parks Dept did not intend to create a boggy site.
-   Will tarmac be a suitable surface for skateboarding?  Won’t it crack?    The Skateboarding Working Group has been consulted on this and it was noted that the skateboarding initiatives in the summer were on tarmac.  
The surface used would have to be permeable?
-   Will there be dens in the adventurous play area as this may be threatening to some people using the area or walking nearby by the area?  There are ways of creating dens so that people can see who is in them.
-  Isn’t it essential to improve the very poor entrance from Broadwater Estate?  It was agreed that the current entrance is uninviting and shockingly bad.  The possibility of widening the entrance was raised, although it was agreed that there needed to be protection to stop cars entering the Rec  e.g. with rising bollards.  Could some other design feature, eg. the indicative mounds, be lost in order to fund a better entrance? It was agreed that the design would be looked to see if there was any way of giving the entrance greater impact, although the funds to be spent on activity/sport must not be reduced (as Active England are providing the funding for this purpose).    
-  What will go on the flag-poles?  This is undecided, but could be a very good basis for a art/design project.
Perhaps there could be a Lordship Rec logo developed.  Paul would look into this.
-  Does the MUGA have to be so large and dominant?   The size is based on Sports England guidelines and the design is based on what sports are in demand in the Community Centre, who will benefit from having alternative resources in order to expand their programme.  The landscape architect said that given the size of MUGA required there was little option for where to place it (she had tried various orientations).
-  Would people prefer a more circular design for the adventurous play area? Those present liked this idea.
-  Has the cost of aftercare of the trees been taken into consideration?  Trees for London have been watering these trees  to be discussed with them.
-  Could there be more drinking fountains?   This may not be possible due to cost considerations.  Having one drinking fountain would be watched with interest because there are few drinking fountains in Haringey Parks.

The meeting agreed that the Parks Dept should go ahead with an application to the Planning Dept on the design discussed, but that the landscape architects should be asked to see whether the points raised by the meeting could be incorporated into the plan.

4.   CONSULTATION OPEN DAY - on 25th October [Now changed to 8th November]
Publicity  needs to be targeted. Should invite all local schoolchildren, local residents, police, health authorities. FLR offered to do leaflet and press release. Parks would probably do it. FLR to help distribute, and do mailing to their members.   Times  It was agreed to change the time of the meeting from 3pm to 7pm.
Content  Lots of information, displays, participation, discussion, presentations, consultation etc.. The Youth group should be actively involved. Info about the future of the Rec in general, the Lake project (FLR) etc.
Young children  Karin from HPA offered to provide space for younger children
Raffle?  Storm would look into getting CDs to give away.

5.  IMPROVEMENTS TO THE LAKE AREA    This £20,000 project to improve paths and add educational ‘dipping platforms’ etc was being co-ordinated by FLR. Meeting was planned between FLR and funders. Clasford offered his support.

6.  30th OCT ‘ MAKE A DIFFERENCE DAY’   Steve Hill confirmed that the furniture and play equipment would be painted on 30th October by Soul In The City volunteers. BTCV had organised a bulb-planting and pond clear-up day  all welcome to muck in.

7.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS     
a.   What can the rooms in the Shell be used for. Kiosk? Changing rooms? Toilets?    
b. Angie’s Labyrinth project idea needs update for the LRUF.   
c. Storm Moncur will continue doing her user’s audits of the Rec (maintenance of fencing etc), to pass on to Parks Dept officers.



